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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
I know I‟m late with this, but this time I did it on purpose.  I wanted to write about 
our rally in Myrtle Beach, SC.  This was a real good time.  We even picked up 
new members.  I‟ll have a little more to say on the rally late. 
 
It‟s time to really get going on the Southeast Region Rally at Lazy Days in 
Seffner, FL, January 30 to February 4, 2011.  Marshall Godwin has been doing 
almost all the work setting up seminars, contacting lecturers, and vendors, but he 
needs some help.  He will need proctors to be present during the seminars; he 
needs one of our Red Hat ladies to host the Red Hat Society Social.  There is not 
much involved.  We will have a sign-up sheet at the registration table and we will 
get help for you setting up and breaking down, but we need a HOSTESS. 
 
We are also going to need help at the registration tables.  Helen Blackwell is our 
registrar and she already has received registrations.  We need volunteers to help 
check in the attendees and hand out their paperwork. 
 
Dick and Pat Tracy, our DOAI clothing vendors will need help staffing the booth 
selling the wonderful line of clothes they have.  They will also need help setting 
up and breaking down. 
 
I‟m sure there will be other times help will be needed, so if you are attending the 
Southeast Region Rally, PLEASE help. 
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TREASURERS REPORT 
 

As of November 1, 2010 we have $5,521.91 in the Mason-Dixon Discoverys 

account. This amount also reflects registration fees for the 2011 DOAI Southeast 
Region Rally. 
 
NEW MEMBERS 

We welcome new members Pam and John Wright who joined us at the Myrtle 
Beach Rally. 
 

 
 
(I will be updating the roster and sending out new ones as soon as possible.) 
 
MASON-DIXON CLOTHING 

We only have two (2) X-Large grey Mason-Dixon logo sweat shirts left. They are 
$10.00 each.   
 
Dick Tracy is in the process of obtaining prices on more clothing.  He is getting 
prices on men‟s and ladies sized shirts and sweatshirts.  
 
RALLY REPORT  
 
Our rally at Briarcliff RV Resort in North Myrtle Beach, SC was attended by our 
new members that joined us there, Pam and John Wright,  Mary Ann and Larry 
Weinberg, Julie and Lee Barefoot (co-host), , Alice and John Ricciardi, Martha 
Tom Hundley , and Elizabeth and Bob Deal (co-host), 



 
 
The weather was cold and sometimes rainy, so we rented the clubhouse 
recreation room for our social activities.  We had plenty of room and a lot of 
warmth. 
 
Wednesday night, homemade soups were prepared by our hosts and the 
Ricciardi‟s. Salad and fixin‟s provided by the Weinbergs and Hundleys.  We all 
brought our appetites and ate well.  After dinner, we played games and let 
Martha Hundley think she won. 
 
Thursday was a rainy day and not much was done during the day, but we went 
out to dinner to Bennett‟s Calabash Restaurant, via the scenic route. (I was 
leading the caravan and I missed the restaurant.)  This just gave us a little more 
time to wet our appetites.  The food was good and it was plentiful. 
 
Friday, some of the men played golf, and some of the ladies went shopping.  
Supper was a modified pot-luck with a lot of wonderful food.  Afterward, we again 
played games and laughed a lot. 
 
Saturday was a day that started with made from scratch biscuits and gravy 
prepared by Elizabeth Deal and enjoyed by all. The day was spent sightseeing, 
beach walking, and shopping.  It finished with a fine meal prepared by all and 
more games and much more laughter. 
 
PRAYER LIST 
 
Butch Mauck      
Charles Smith recovering from heart transplant surgery 
Mabel Pritchard, Elizabeth Deal‟s mother 
Peggy Shuping 
Rex Shuping 
Janice Hawkins (Peggy Shuping‟s sister)  



Eileen Abbey and her family (cousin of Larry and Maryanne Weinberg) 
Reuther Haden (Grandson of Eileen and Hank Haden) 
Dick Snyder DOAI National Rally Master 
 
BIRTHDAYS  & ANNIVERSARIES 
 

NOVEMBER 
 
BIRTHDAYS     ANNIVERSARIES 
 
3 Arlie Graybeal   2 Angelo & Shirley Pedro 
9 Marshall Mauck   9 Sonny & Helen Blackwell   
22 Rex Shuping 
27 Marti Katterhenry 

 
DECEMBER 

 
BIRTHDAYS     ANNIVERSARIES 
 
3 Dick Smith    6 Jim and Jana Davis 
4 Ray Nuzzolo    9 Richard & Marie Money 
4 Bill Katterhenry   17 Bill & Marti Katterhenry   
14 Bob Deal    29 Hank & Eileen Haden 
27 Sonny Blackwell    
27 Marshall Godwin    
 
HUMOR FOR THE MONTH 
 
A lady goes into the butcher shop and as she is walking around the store, she 
spies a beef tongue in the butchers counter.  The lady asks, “What in the world is 
that?” 
 
“Beef tongue,” replies the butcher! 
The lady gives a little involuntary shudder and says, “No way would I ever put 
anything in my mouth that came out of the mouth of an animal.” 
 
The butcher nods sympathetically while peeking into the woman‟s shopping cart, 
I see you‟re buying a dozen eggs!” 
 

 
A photographer for a national magazine was assigned to take pictures of a great 
forest fire.  He was advised that a small plane would be waiting to fly him over 
the fire. 
 



The photographer arrived at the airstrip just an hour before sundown.  Sure 
enough, a small Cessna airplane was waiting for him.  He jumped in with his 
equipment and shouted, “Let‟s go!” 
 
The tense man sitting in the pilot‟s seat swung the plane into the wind and soon 
they were in the air, though flying erratically. 
 
“Fly over the north side of the fire,” said the photographer, “and make several 
low-level passes.” 
 
“Why?” asked the nervous pilot. 
 
“Because I‟m going to take pictures!” yelled the photographer. “I‟m a 
photographer and photographers take pictures.” 
 
After a long pause, the „pilot‟ replied: “You mean you‟re not my instructor?” 
 
UPCOMING RALLIES 
 
January 30 – February 4, 2011 SE Region Rally, Lazy days RV Campground, 

Seffner, FL 
 
May 19 – 23, 2011 Old Mill Stream Campground, Lancaster, PA 
 


